
  Hawthorn Spring Newsletter 2022 

 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

I hope you have had a lovely Christmas 

holiday and I am excited to welcome Hawthorn back. I was 

really proud of the children’s work ethic last term and I look 

forward to the activities we have planned coming 

up.  

Class Book  

Our topic this term is ‘Journeys’ based on the novel 

by Michael Morpurgo called ‘Kensuke’s Kingdom.’ We will be looking at travel, 

islands, extreme weather and many other exciting things.  

Spring at a glance:  

Maths Multiplication, division, fractions, decimals and 
percentages. 

English Balanced arguments, stories, diary entries, letters, 
poems. 

Science Materials and substances. Changing and mixing 
materials. 

PE Dance and invasion games/OAA. 

French ‘What is it?’ vocab focus 

Geography Extreme weather: tornadoes, tsunamis, hurricanes and 
volcanoes. How they form and what are the effects? 

History Great explorers such as the Pilgrim Fathers. 

Art Clay boat designing and modelling.  

SPAG Parenthesis, sentence structure, adverbs and 
punctuation. 

RE Hinduism and Islam- how they celebrate, differences 
and places of worship. 

Music Percussion instruments and the song ‘fresh prince of bel 
air.’ 

 

Other information:  

PE days will continue on a Wednesday and Friday. Please send your children 

to school in regular PE kit. On Wednesday children will be going outside so 

warm clothes will be needed as it is quite chilly!  

I am continuing offering raffle tickets and house points as a reward to children 

who impress me with their work and effort, I was delighted to hand out so 

many last term and hopefully we can beat the record. Homework will continue 



to be sent out on Fridays and there will be extra house points and raffle tickets 

for those who read regularly at home. Please ensure you have your child’s 

MyOn login as I will be setting a project on there soon. If you can not find this 

please let me know.  

Mr Gallant will be teaching Hawthorn on 

Wednesday this term and he is excited 

to get to know Hawthorn properly!  

I am looking forward to this term and 

please let me know if you have any 

questions or concerns moving forward. 

 

Kind Regards, 

Miss Gilhespy (Class Teacher) 

hawthorn.class@cowley.lincs.sch.uk 

Mrs Taylor (Teaching Assistant)  
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